
Bridge closed Wednesday 24 
and Thursday 25 January 2024, 
9.30 am to 3.30 pm
Our teams will be performing  
a bridge inspection at Patangata 
Bridge.
The bridge will be closed during 
these times:  
Wednesday 24 and  
Thursday 25 January 2024 
9.30 am - 3.30 pm. The bridge  
will open from 12 pm - 12.30 pm 
on both days to allow traffic  
to pass through.
We have planned the bridge 
closure at these times to 
minimise disruption but we 
appreciate the detours in place 
are significant and thank the 
community for their support  
and patience. 
Our teams will be able to 
accommodate NZ Post on 
a case-by-case basis and 
emergency services.
Please get in touch with us  
with queries – 06 857 8060.
For more information on the 
Patangata Bridge closure  
and the detours in place,  
visit our website.

Free timber giveaway: Saturday 27 January
Had a holiday clear-out? Repurpose those 
unwanted goods at Second-Hand Sunday!
Have you had a clear-out over the holiday break? 
Do you have items you’d like to give away, or are 
you on the lookout for new household items?
Second-Hand Sunday is coming: 
Sunday 18 February 2024 from 9 am to 1 pm.
Give away or find new items from others around 
Central Hawke’s Bay for free, all while helping the 
environment by reducing what goes to landfill. 
Addresses of properties taking part will be 
published on the Council website and in the CHB 
Mail. If you’d like to register your address, visit the 
Council website www.chbdc.govt.nz and search 
‘Second-Hand Sunday’, or pick up a registration 
form from Council’s office in Waipawa, Waipawa 
Library or The Knowledge and Learning Hub –  
Te Huinga Wai in Waipukurau. 

Second-Hand Sunday

Heads-up 
Patangata  
Bridge travellers!

Ongaonga Road between 9 am to 3 pm  
Central Hawke’s Bay District Council is giving away  
free timber on Saturday 27 January from 9 am to 3 pm  
at 82 Ongaonga Road, Waipawa (the old quarry). 
The timber was due for export by Waipawa Timber 
but damaged by cyclone flooding. It is untreated and 
suitable for firewood. One trailer or ute load allowed 
per Central Hawke’s Bay resident until supplies run 
out (commercial use is not permitted).
Thanks to Waipawa Timber for allowing  
us to repurpose the wood!
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